
 
CONNECTIONS  

MONTHLY LUNCHEONS BRIARWOOD CC 

 
June 10—Cactus Cob Croissant; Chocolate Glazed 

Brownie 

July 8—Homestyle meatloaf, au gratin potatoes, 

fresh cut vegetables, side salad, ice cream parfait 

Aug. 12—Healthy Sparkle Salad—Teriyaki marinade 

grilled chicken, 5 leaf lettuce, water chestnuts 

Sep. 9—Briarwood’s Famous Burger; Strawberry 

Shortcake 

The gluten free and vegan are chef's choice only 

 
 *Cranberry bread served at all meals unless specified differ-
ently. Coffee, Iced Tea and Tea are available at each luncheon. 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

You must be a Connections member to participate 
in any of the Connections activities.  

Your check for $20, along with a Membership 
Form, should be mailed to  

CONNECTIONS: PO BOX 5314, SUN CITY 
WEST, AZ 85376.  

Make checks  
payable to CONNECTIONS!  
Forms are available on our website,  

 at luncheons  
or from Deb Anderson 

Call  for more information. 
Please PRINT clearly on form.  

 

PROGRAMS 
 
 
If you have a suggestion for a program, con-
tact Kay Coffey—623-505-7697 

MEMBERSHIP, RESERVATIONS, PROGRAMS, LUNCHEON 

LUNCHEON RESERVATIONS 
 

DEADLINE FOR RESERVATIONS & CANCELLATIONS IS 6 PM ON MONDAY PRIOR TO LUNCH 

 
One check per reservation please—No Exceptions!!  Cost for members is $25. 
If you are bringing a guest write a separate check for $25. with guest name on memo line. 
Use the memo line on your check to indicate: Month luncheon (i.e. MAY lunch); if you want to sit with 
someone; or if you need a vegetarian or gluten-free meal. No carry-out orders allowed. Prepay for the fol-
lowing month at the luncheon or mail your check by WEDNESDAY prior to lunch to make sure we receive it 
in time.   

 
Send to:  Connections, P.O. Box 5314, Sun City West, AZ 85376 

 
LUNCHEON RESERVATIONS CONTACTS 

ELEANOR O’BRIEN 584-0987 OR  

FRAN DEWELL  623-680-1605 

Social Hour: 11 A.M.—Luncheon—11:30 A.M. 

 
 
Sunshine 
 
3-12- Memory Burris- Thinking of you 
3-27- Andy Anderson-(Deb Anderson's husband)
- Get Well 
4/26-Judy Amen- Get Well 
5-1- Rosemarie Read- Get Well 
5-8-Barbara Brennan- Get Well 

President’s 
Corner 

 
 

Welcome back!!  
 

We start out with the last of our newslet-
ters until October! Listed below are the 
menus for the summer!  Have a great 

summer! 

Website: scwconnections.com 

May, 2021 



2021-2022 EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Audit Marilyn Sage 515-314-9291 

Facebook Sandy Lauren 415-813-0886 

Hospitality Chair 
          Assistant 

Carolyn Wurts 
Pauline Maxwell 

 243-7176 
251-5950 

Publicity/Website Mary Monfre                 321-537-1577 

Photographer Jackie Britt 602-999-7270 

Programs 
 

Kay Coffey 505-7697 

   

Sunshine 
           

Rosemary 
Dougherty 

623-760-8479 

Ways & Means 
          Assistants 

  

   

President Barbara Brennan 602-524-4195 

Vice President Kay Coffey 505-7697 

Secretary Jackie Britt 602-999-7270 

Treasurer Mary Dow 218-224-7913 

Facility Dir. Shirley Sonsalla 507-993-0697 

Membership Dir. 
      

Deb Anderson 574-265-5613 

Publications Dir. 
      

Mary Monfre 
 

321-537-1577 
 

Reservations Dir. 
     Assistant 

Eleanor O’Brien 
Fran DeWell 

584-0987 
623-680-1605 

Advisor/Historian Millie Smith 546-8328 

Parliamentary/By 
Laws Advisor 

Jo Boulet 214-2761 

2021-2022 STANDING COMMITTEES 

Connections’ Mission: 
 
 
The purpose of this club is to provide a format for 
Sun City West women to meet other local women, 
get acquainted, form enduring friendships, and 
support worthy causes within the community. 

2021-2022 SOCIAL COMMITEES 

 -  

Bridge—Couples Myrna Packer         734-2725 

Bridge Ladies Duplicate Myrna Packer 
 

        734-2725 
       

Bridge  Tivoli Gardens Beverly Jenkins 
Marilyn Sage    

602-738-8469 

   

   

Dine Out Dinner Clubs Kathy Adams 547-5268 

Dine In Dinner Clubs Marilyn Sage 515-314-9291 

Gal Pals Sandra Hinkes 523-3626 

Golf Chicks With Sticks Kathy Adams       547-5268 

   

Luncheon Games/Bridge Marilyn Sage 515-314-9291 

Mahjongg for Beginners Debbi Cornell 602-418-9351 

   

PuPu Parties 
 
 
Sunday Brunch 
 
Sunday Brunch Asst. 

Pat Pitt 
 
 
Debbi Cornell 
 
Mary Monfre 

352-408-6545 
 
 

602-418-9351 
 

321-537-1577 

   

NOTE:  Area code is 623 unless specified 

Website: scwconnections.com 

 



 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
November 2021 & December 2021 Luncheon Alert 

 
Due to the lockdown in 2020 and cancelation of all activities at Briarwood, 
once it opened up again, people rushed to book their parties for this coming 
Fall. 
 
Evidently Connections was not guaranteed their 2nd Thursday of each month 
when activities resumed.   
 
As of right now, we will have our November luncheon on Wednesday 11/10 and 
we do not have a date in December.  
 
Unless I can find us another venue for December or Briarwood has a cancella-
tion, we will not have a December luncheon. 
 
Barbara  



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
DINE OUT 
 
Dine out will start in January, 2022 and run for five months.  I will put three couples 
in each group and I will do sign ups in November.   See you then! 
 
Kathy Adams  
547-5268 / tweetyaz2014@gmail.com   
 
 
GAL PALS 
 
We can go to the AMC theater some time in June and across the parking lot to 
Mike’s. Looking for a movie that will entertain us!   Stay tuned.  

Sandy Hinkes 
623-523-3626 / sandyhinkes9@gmail.com 
 
 
COUPLES/DUPLICATE  BRIDGE 
 
Myrna Packer is handling couples and duplicate bridge groups.  Please contact her 
if you would like to be included! 
 
Myrna Packer 
734-2725 / myrnampacker@gmail.com 
 
 
 
Many people are allergic to pets, so please, when entertaining in your home, re-
member to let those attending know you have pets! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PU PU PARTIES 

Welcome back everyone and welcome back PUPU parties! The  
parties are open to everyone,.... couples and singles.  They are 
hosted in someone's home and the host  provides the home, 
utensils, plates, cups and desert if they choose.   
 
Guests bring their own beverages and a hearty appetizer to share for about 8  
people.  The group attendees are the same for four months;  only the host homes 
change.   
 
If there is any interest to start this summer, please let me know if you can host in 
June, July or August.  Our fall session will run from September through December  
and I will put groups together.  I'd like to keep the groups small; 18 or less per 
home and fewer in the summer. 
 
Please email me to let me know if  are interested in attending a party this summer 
and if you will volunteer your home. Also, let me know if you will volunteer your 
home Sept, Oct, Nov or December.  Without host homes we will not have PUPU 
parties.  Cheers! 
 
Pat Pitt   
pitt392@gmail.com  or 352 408 6545 
 
 
BRIDGE AT TIVOLI GARDENS 
 
We have started up the social bridge at Tivoli Gardens on Bell Road again. 
 
Second and Fourth Mondays of each month.  We start at 11:30 am with lunch 
(each person orders and pays for their own lunch).  After lunch we play social 
bridge until 3 pm.  Everyone puts in one dollar and whoever has the most points at 
their last table gets the four dollars for that table. 
 
I am out of town until October.  Marilyn Sage, 515-314-9291 is coordinating the 
group while I am gone. 
 
Bev Jenkins 
602-738-8469 
 

mailto:pitt392@gmail.com


 

SUNDAY BRUNCH 
 
Let’s bring brunch back. Call Debbi Cornell or Mary Monfre if interested. You will 
have to host if you want to participate & we will have smaller groups to start with. 
Hoping to start in July! 
 
Debbi Cornell 602-418-9351 
Mary Monfre 321-537-1577 

 
WAYS & MEANS 
 
We need at least two volunteers for this vital committee!  You run into this commit-
tee when you see all the raffle tickets!  Ways & Means is what allows Connections 
to fulfill their mission statement to support worthy causes in our community  
If you can help , please contact Barbara Brennan, bbbrennan72@live.com;  
602-524-4195  
 
FACEBOOK  
 
Isn't is great that we are starting to get rolling again?  Let's make it the best year 
yet!     
 
Our Facebook page is growing and as activities increase please use FB to share 
the fun! We have an event calendar, easy to post pictures and invite potential mem-
bers!  Friendship is the name of the game!   
 
If you want to learn how to use our page just call me or if it is easier for you, contact 
me to post your upcoming or past fun events! 
 
Many ladies have joined our Facebook page to learn about our fantastic group. I 
will be forwarding potential members names to our Membership Director, so they'll 
receive luncheon information and an application.   
      
Yours in Friendship,  
Sandie Lauren, Facebook Adm. 
415-813-0886 
    

 
 



 

 
GAME DAY 
 
The room at the bank we met in hasn’t reopened & since the bank is now CIT bank 
instead of Mutual of Omaha we do not know if it will reopen.  In the meantime, I will 
host mahjongg from 10-12 on Fridays in my home.  You will need to let me know if 
you want to play!  If you need lessons, let me know that too!  If and when we find a 
space, we will continue game day there! 
 
Debbi Cornell  
602-418-9351 
 



 

Stephanie Gilmore 13624 W. Echo Mesa Dr.  360-417-3409 sawgilmore@gmail.com 

Patt Elison-Bowers 17816 N. Azurite Dr.  208-340-0419 pattbowers@gmail.com 

Becky Chase 13530 W. Ballad Dr. 574-2206 623-271-3822 becky.caballosdebbc@gmail.com 

Candace Hodson 22116 N Golf Club Dr.  925-548-5624 candace1221@att.net 

Pat Noterman 20203 N. Creekwood Ct.  623-826-1901 patrobnot@cox.net 

     

     

     

     

     

We say goodbye to longtime Connections members,  Dorothy de Noyelles who died 
at 103 in April, 2021, and Hellene Quillin who died December 16, 2020. 
 
May they rest in peace. 
 
 

 



2021-2022 Executive Board 
 

Barbara Brennan, Kay Coffey, Deb Anderson, Mary Dow, Eleanor O’Brien,  
Mary Monfre, Shirley Sonsalla 



Elaine Gardom—
Winner of the $50. 
drawing 

Kay Coffey & Linda Napier 

               Millie Smith & Barbara Brennan –Pin Ceremony 

Jo Boulet—
Instructions! 

NEW MEMBERS—MAY 2021 
 

Becky Chase, Pat Noterman, Candace Hodson, Steph-
anie Gilmore. Showing off their rings! 


